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Also, during the past year, we supervised 111 amateur shows throughout 
the State, an increase of 20 shows over the previous year. Interest seems 
to be on the increase in this particular field, providing an added activity 
for youth programs throughout the State. The only revenue received on 
amateur activity is that of the original Franchise fee. However, amateur 
boxing collected close to $40,000.00 for local programs peculiar to individual 
aims. Also, the licensing of Referees and Seconds as well as Boxers and 
Managers who filed their contracts with the State. We average 30 or more 
Franchises per year. 

The number of Commission meetings per year depend upon circWfistances. 
During the past biennium, ,,;e have had no problems with Amateur Coaches. 
The professional ranks have been plagued, more than in previous years, 
with promotional controversies. 

~s a r~sult, the Commission has found it necessary to do more long-distance 
phoning in an effort to obtain last-minute certification of Boxers, to 
photograph all headline and preliminary Boxers, to have affidavits signed 
by boxers attesting to their identity and eligibility to enter the ring, 
and also to subscribe to more nationwide reporting services in order to 
be the better informed. The commission's efforts are bringing very 
favorable results. In larger shows we have be9un the use of two Deputies 
instead of one in order to maintain and enforce every precaution. 

Although we continue to follow customary procedures, inflation takes its 
toll and a need for $20,000.00 in appropriated funds to the Boxing 
Commission was granted in 1973. OUr 1974 appropriation was $22,000.00 and 
for 1975 $25,000.00. Our expenses over the years would indicate we do not 
take advantage, but use sparingly and only as absolute necessity dictates. 
our efforts are directed toward keeping the Boxing Commission on a firm 
foundation, on an acknowledged minimum budget. 

There are seven (7) Commissioners serving on the Boxing Commission who are 
appointed by the Gover-nor. The following Commissioners are listed below: 

TERM 
Fay R. Frawley, Chairman 3-1-72 - - 3-1-75 
12 West 25th Street 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 
(Sec-Tres. Bartenders Union Local 152) 

Fred Allen, Vice-Chairman 2-1-74 - - 3-1-77 
7250 France Avenue South, Suite 102 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 
(Attorney at Law) 

Erwin Dauphin 8-2-74 - - 8-1-75 
3435 Blaisdell Avenue South 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 
(Office M.anager, Minneapolis Ci~y Attorney's office) 




